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23rd September 2022                                          FRIDAY LETTER 
 
Dear parents and carers. 
 
Afterschool Clubs 
Our Autumn Term Afterschool Clubs list came home this week and as usual the response was terrific. Most 
clubs are now full so apologies if you missed out on your favourite activity this term.  All clubs start next week 
and all finish at 4.15pm.  
 
Meet the Teacher 
We hope the Reception Class parents enjoyed their visit to school on Tuesday, it was lovely to welcome so 
many of you into class, we hope you found the experience and the information very useful.  
 
School Councillors 
Our School Councillors for this year have been elected by their classmates. The selected pupils were chosen by 
their peers for their willingness to help and support others and as a spokesperson to carry forward pupil ideas.  
The 2022 – 2023 School Councillors are:- 
Year One -     Elia H and Frankie B 
Year Two-       Esther O and Ari R 
Year Three-    Charlotte S and Jack L 
Year Four-      Declan P and Zuhair L 
Year Five-       Daisy H and Ollie H 
Year Six-         Mila G and Taylor S    
 
Musical Morning 
On Wednesday morning the children took part in a Music Workshop, delivered by the singers and musicians 
from the Gateshead Council Music Service.  All classes thoroughly enjoyed singing along and playing 
instruments with the band and there were some rather terrific dance moves on display too!!     
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Crookhill Awards 
We are delighted to announce that Crookhill Primary achieved two awards this week.  Gateshead Schools 
Bronze Health and Wellbeing Award, for our school approach to living a healthy lifestyle, and the School Games 
Bronze Mark for commitment to School Games during 2021 to 2022.  Huge congratulations to Mrs 
O’Shaughnessy and Miss Brown for working so hard and leading these programmes.   
 
Fantastic Football! 
Year 5/6 football season got off to a great start last night as Crookhill eased through to the district group finals 
of the Durham County SFA 7-a-side Cup. The rainy conditions certainly didn't dampen the spirit of our team as 
they got off to a great start with a victory against our friends and rivals, Ryton.  Another comfortable win 
against Greenside followed. The final fixture against Emmaville is always a tricky one and we still await a victory 
over our friends from Crawcrook as the game finished in a stalemate: 0-0 draw.  Wishing the team best of luck 
as they take on the winners from the other group stages held last night. Good luck for Monday from everyone! 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
Miss K McCormack 
Head Teacher 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 


